Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Methodist Chapel
Wednesday 17th November 2010 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chair), Cllr Followell, Cllr Looker, Cllr Sellers, Cllr Moore, District Cllr Bond and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 2 member of the public attended.
124. Receive Apologies: Cllr Horton, Cllr Measures, County Cllrs Baldwin and Hussain.
125. Open Forum for Parishioners:  adjournment. 
126. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Cllr Sellers declared his prejudicial interest in planning item 128c. Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
127. The minutes of the last meetings held on 15th September, 29th September, 15th October and 20th October 2010 were all agreed as true records.

128. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:
a. 10/02137/ATP – Langdales New Road – crown thin and remove dead wood from one sycamore (T2) – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application and commented that it should be referred to the AVDC tree Officer.
b. 10/02138/ATC – Langdales New Road – crown lift and crown clean one sycamore (T1) and reduce one prunus by 25% (T3) – the Council resolved it had no objections to this application and commented that it should be referred to the AVDC tree Officer.

Adjournment 

Cllr Sellers left the meeting

c. 10/01186/APP – 8 New Road - Erection of new barn and first floor extension over existing garage – the Council resolved it opposed this application as the plans are not clear in that the precise locations and the views of the buildings are not good. There is no information on materials to be used contained in the application and more information is required in order for a decision to be made on this other than to Oppose. The building is large and not in scale with the surrounding buildings. It would appear that the garage being up to two stories with roof is too high and prominent.

Cllr Sellers rejoined the meeting

Adjournment

d. 10/02146/APP - 15 Petronel Road - Change of use of property to a house of multiple occupancy (HMO) – the Council resolved it Opposed this application. The Council believe that there is an erroneous claim that there are 3 spaces as there are 2 spaces. There is already a problem acknowledged that the garages are too small for a car to go in. So there would be insufficient parking spaces. The two spaces (or even the 3 claimed by the applicant) are one behind another.  Whilst this may work for a house in single occupation it certainly won’t in an HMO where people who are not members of one household can’t risk getting blocked in.  Thus only one space is ever likely to be used and even that might be unused if occupants fear that someone else might park behind them. It is also opposite a T junction and if the cars were to be parked on the road this is too dangerous and would not allow access for emergency vehicles. Also changing this residence from a family home to a HMO would change the mix of housing on the estate further. It should therefore remain as one dwelling.
e. 10/02196/ADP – Weedon Hill MDA - Phase 5 – approval of reserved matters pursuant to outline permissions 03/00393/AOP and 07/02792/AOP relating to appearance, landscaping, layout, scale and access for Phase 5 comprising the construction of 92 residential dwellings and 2 commercial units – the Council resolved it had No Objections to this application. They commented that there should be a request for recycling facilities to be put in as soon as possible.
129. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways, Highways and Street Lighting: to report any works required 

i. Road sweeper had been and cleaned half the village. It has been reported and a request to sweep the rest.

ii. Clerk to write to Roger Latham regarding the overhanging foliage around his house and ask whether the PC can arrange to get this work done for him.

iii. It was agreed that in early March the footways would be weed killed. 
iv. Cllr Followell had reviewed all grit bins. The one located outside Maurice Adams was now a solid chunk of grit which needed to be removed. It was agreed a new green salt bin could be purchased and put in this location. Grit piles located up New Road and Cooks Hill – the Council resolved not to purchase further bins for these locations.
v. Cllr Rose has contacted Marcus Rogers BCC LAF regarding Grit Bins for Buckingham Park.
b. Play Area: to report on inspections of the area and consider any issues arising: 
i. 30m3 of wood chippings had been delivered and moved to the play area by the Community Workers over 2 days. Letter should be written to the Probation Service formally thanking them for their hard work on this. Cllr Followell and Clerk also thanked for there assistance with this. Council resolved that Cllr Followell could purchase a tarpaulin to cover the excess chippings.
ii. Bottom gate by Chapel needs adjusting as the latch is not working correctly. Clerk to ask Roy Randles to fix this.
130. Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: Update on any issues to report including the Residents Association meeting – The Council resolved it would pay bills for meeting rooms up to a total of £500 to the end of April. Watermead PC should raise the invoices to Weedon PC.

131. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting:
a. Paul Holton BCC Biodiversity should be requested to review the pond and advise of works required.
132. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date September 2010 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:

Watermead PC
 
969
 
£22.00

PRA Randles
 
970
 
£435.00

CLC Grounds Maintenance
 
971
 
£139.00

Clerks Pay and Expenses
 
972
 
£445.22

Whitchurch PC re Chippings
 
973
 
£483.75

c. The Council resolved that the stone chippings path quotation previously provided by Roy Randles and Colin Beckett should be accepted.

d. The Precept and budget for 2010/11 for Weedon Village only was discussed. (Buckingham Parks Precept has already set by AVDC). The Council resolve to put the precept to £14,000 which is the amount required to cover routine expenditure and is back to the amount pre Buckingham Park. The budget would be agreed at the next meeting in January.
133. The date of the next meeting was a full Parish Council meeting on Wednesday 19th January 2011 in the Old Schoolroom.
 

The meeting closed at 11.10pm  







Signed…………………………………. Date…………………
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